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Please list noteworthy changes in the data set from last year:  
1. Headcount in the EET & ECET programs and the Telecom options has declined from 182 to 171 – declared majors.
2. The program has stabilized around 80 FTEs per quarter since the program name had to be changed from ECET to EET to meet TAC/ABET requirement. This had a major negative impact on freshman enrollment as evidenced by a small decline in combined enrollment for EET 114, 116 and 121 introductory courses.

3. EER certificate program has experienced a steady decline in headcount from 30 to 17. There are not enough students enrolling to run EER core classes.

4. EER Electrical Construction Technology courses have stabilized around 50 FTEs for Fall and Winter quarters with students from ABC, IEC and IBEW Local 82.

5. EET 119 has been a very successful service course for other departments and high school Quick Start programs.

6. Minority enrollment is very stable: EET (combined) @ 26% and EER @ 57%.
7. Average success rate is 76%.

8. Cost per FTE for EET has increased from $ 9,780 to $ 10,085.

9. Cost per FTE for EER has decreased from $ 6,341 to $ 5,433.

Please list the actions underway from the most recent program review recommendations:  
1. EET program is undergoing a major revision to meet the changing technology.
2. EER Electrical Repair certificate and EETO/ECETO Telecommunications options of the EET programs are being submitted for deactivation effective Fall 2006 due to very low enrollment and industry layoffs (GM, Delphi, AK Steel).

3. New course in LabVIEW (revised EET 259) has been approved and a new lab is being set up to meet the growing industry demand.

4. A new RFID lab will be established and two new EET courses developed.
5. Department is planning to visit local high schools, CTCs and industry to boost enrollment in the EET program.

6. New part-time faculty will be recruited to improve full-time/part-time ratio.

7. Assessment and Continuous Improvement Plan are very successful for the EET courses and program as commended by the TAC/ABET team in Fall 2004.
8. A new two-year “Master Schedule” is being developed for the AYs 2006-2008.

9. EET-DL degree program will be completed in Winter, 2006.

10. A new Digital Systems, online short-term certificate has been approved in January 2006. It will be aggressively marketed.

Please email this completed form to sue.merrell@sinclair.edu by January 27, 2006.  Thank you.
